

January 11, 2017

Mr. Rob Kennerly

Dear Rob,

This letter is sent to authorize Adam Moore to be considered for Section Chief of Section 7B. Adam would be an outstanding candidate for this position having just completed a term as Wahissa Lodge Chief. If there is anything that I can help with in this reguard please let me know.

Yours in Scouting,

Scout Executive

6600 Silas Creek Parkway Winston-Salem, NC 27106 Phone: 336-760-2900 Fax: 336-760-4222 www.oldhickorycouncil.org



SR7B SECTION CHIEF SPECIAL ELECITON NOMINIATION FORM

Name: Adam Bryson Moore	Lodge: Wahissa #118
Date of Birth:	
Address:	
Email:	Phone:

Scouting Bio (attached additional sheets if necessary):

I joined Scouting in January of 2008 and since then, my life has been changed. In my troop, I was a young leader who served in many different positions including a two-year tenure as Senior Patrol Leader. In 2012, I joined the Camp Raven Knob Staff by working as a Camping Merit Badge and Wilderness Survival Merit Bade Instructor in the Scoutcraft Area. That was also the year I joined Wahissa Lodge #118 as a transfer Arrowman from a different lodge.

Upon joining Wahissa Lodge, I soon became a Brotherhood member and was appointed as the Records Chair for the lodge. Shortly thereafter, I was elected to be the Vice Chief of Administration where I would serve a two-year term vastly improving the accuracy, quality, and efficiency of Wahissa Lodge's administrative processes including event registration, dues payments, and lodge communications. Following those two terms, I served a term as the Vice Chief of Finance for Wahissa Lodge where I clarified the budget, created profitable fundraisers, and assisted in meeting Journey to Excellence (JTE) goals for our lodge. During this time, I also served as the Section SR-7B High Adventure Chairman where I was able to bring multiple exhibitors from different BSA High Adventure Bases to the 2015 Cardinal Conclave at Camp Tuscarora.

In the fall of 2015, I was humbly elected to serve as the 2016 Wahissa Lodge Chief. As the 71st Wahissa Lodge Chief, I lead our great Arrowmen to achieve the Gold level in the Journey to Excellence program. By making conscious efforts, we were able to have growth in our dues-paid membership, achieve a 41% Brotherhood conversion rate, increase event attendance, and win the Spirit Award at the 2016 Cardinal Conclave at Camp Boddie. I also worked very closely with the 2017 Conclave Chairman, Dylan Stoltzfus, in the planning process for the 2017 Cardinal Conclave at Camp Raven Knob.

I am currently a Junior History, Social Studies Education major at Appalachian State University in Boone, NC. I am still a member of the Camp Raven Knob Staff where I serve as the Camp Registrar. Through this, I maintain the registration process for the roughly 4,800 campers that visit Camp Raven Knob in the summer. I also manage the camp's website, social media, and overall online presence. For the lodge, I serve on the Wahissa Lodge LEC as the Immediate Past Chief and I am the Hospitality & VIP Chairman for the 2017 Cardinal Conclave. This includes the planning for all special events such as the Chapter Chief's Luncheon, Vigil Rededication ceremony, and creating multiple hospitality stations throughout camp for the event. For the council, I serve on the Old Hickory Council Camping Committee.

As an Eagle Scout, Vigil Honor Member, and Founder's Award recipient, it is clear that Scouting has been invaluable to the growth and development I have had over the past several years.

Describe why you are interested in becoming the SR-7B Section Chief:

I firmly believe in the Order's principles of Brotherhood, Cheerfulness, and Service. At the age of 20 and a junior in college, I have been able to see the impact the Order has had on me throughout my life. This short term as Section Chief is an opportunity to give my final few months as a youth in the OA the chance to serve our brothers from all over our great state.

I also believe that I have worked very closely in the planning process of this Conclave and would be able to seamlessly transition into the role of Section Chief where I would assist in executing these plans. It is important during this time to have a leader who is focused and dedicated to making this Conclave the absolute best it can be. I believe that I have the skills and knowledge of the Section's functionality that would lead me into being an effective leader and working closely with Wahissa Lodge's Conclave Staff.

This election, to me, is not about gaining a title or expanding a resume, but is simply an act of service to our Section to lead us through the next few months in the absence of our previous Chief. I would be humbled if given the opportunity to serve.

A Letter of Recommendation from the Scout Executive must be sent to Rob Kennerly, SR-7B Section Adviser. Recommendation letter may be provided in an email to the Section Adviser. rkennerly@engconcepts.com.

Send completed nomination form to Rob Kennerly, SR-7B Section Adviser, rkennerly@engconcepts.com. Form and recommendation letter must be submitted no later than 5:00pm on Monday January 16, 2017